Newtown Softball Families,

I'd like to invite you all to the next few Newtown Babe Ruth Softball meetings. We are in the process of changing the NBRS constitution and bylaws regarding the definition of a Member in Good Standing. Currently, in order to vote, each person must attend 7 of 12 meetings in a year, starting in September.  By attending these 7 meetings between the 12 months from September to August, you are then considered a Member in Good Standing (MIG) and are eligible to vote on issues and to vote for candidates and are also eligible to run for a board member position. 

In an attempt to get more parents involved, Patrick McCleary has introduced a resolution to change this definition of a Member in Good Standing or MIG for short. It's our hope that by changing the definition of a MIG, more people will attend these monthly NBRS meetings and participate by volunteering for the league.

One of the biggest changes from the current Constitution and By-Laws is changing the September to August timeframe to a rolling 12 months. The other big change is attempting to differentiate between those who volunteer for an administration, director or coaching position from a parent who attends the monthly NBRS meetings but does not volunteer. 

The idea behind this differentiation between those who volunteer and those who don't, is that these people who volunteer have a better understanding of how the league operates versus those who attend the monthly NBRS meetings but don't volunteer. Those who volunteer will still be required to attend the monthly NBRS meeting to become a MIG, but will be required to attend far fewer meetings in order to become a member in good standing.

The third big change is that any future changes to the C&B will require a 2/3 majority instead of a simple majority.

Obviously, as with any C&B change, opinions will vary and it's my hope that much debate will ensue prior to the vote. I'm hoping that parents will attend the next few meetings to voice their opinions on these issues. 

Most of all, we need more volunteers and more participation to keep this league going. The amount of work that is required to keep the league operating now falls into just a few hands. At times, the amount of work can overwhelm our work and family responsibilities. It's my hope that linking the ability to participate and vote to volunteering for the league leads to more volunteers and more parent participation.

Hope to see you at the meetings,

Chuck Hepp
President, Newtown Babe Ruth Softball



